
NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT                             SUMMER 2014 

Another great rally with excellent facilities and very good meals. A special thanks to all the ladies who prepared the dishes we 

all enjoyed, and to our Hosts, Darlene and Nick Knowlton who cooked up breakfasts and arranged for everything else at the 

rally. As co-host, Linda and I had planned on helping them with their first rally, but Nick had it all ready so we acted as gofers.  

Everyone seemed to have a good time in spite of al ittle rain there. Some visited Helen, Georgia, the German village and oth-

ers went to the North Georgia Mtn. Fair in Hiawassee, the rest of us enjoyed each others company. 19 coaches, 40 members 

and a visit by two special ladies , Dixielanderss Charter members, Allene Burdette and Joanne Telgen on Saturday afternoon. 

We definitely want to return here sometime in the future. 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I want to inform you of two important items of business for our club, namely, our newsletter and our FMCA membership. First, 

we can be very proud of the fact our dues was established when the club began 25 years ago at $10.00 and we have been 

able to keep it at that. We hope to continue to do so.  

Our biggest expense is generating our newsletter. If we can keep the costs down on it, our treasury will remain solid. Please 

consider the option of receiving your copy via email, which reduces our costs immensely. The details are elsewhere in this 

newsletter, thank you. 

Secondly, the membership at this rally’s business meeting voted to approve changing our membership in FMCA from Chapter 

to Associate Chapter. The difference being we will no longer elect a chapter National and Alternate Director, and, will not have 

a chapter vote at the FMCA Governing Board meetings. All proceedings from these meetings are mailed to our club president 

instead of to the Directors and will be presented to the membership. The main reason for this change is the lack of a club 

member(s) to volunteer to serve in these positions. However, any time in the future, after one year, should our membership 

elect to return to Member Chapter, only a majority vote is required. 

Lastly, We finally have been able to schedule a rally in the Savannah,Georgia area, help the planners by getting your reserva-

tion in early, see you there. 

John R 



    TREASURERS  REPORT     

Balance Brought Forward: May 3, 2014   $3,006.10  

       

 Income:       

  Dues:  $10.00    

  Reinstatement  Fees  $10.00    

  Total Income  $20.00    

    : Balance: $3,026.10  

         

        
         

 Expenditures:      

  Marti Samsel: Spring Rally $218.00    

  Ordered Checks: $28.42    

  

Tom Phipps: 25th Anniver-

sary Newsletter  $349.00    

  Total Expenditures: $595.42    

        

         

 Ending Balance: July 1, 2014 $2,430.68  
         

                                                       Newsletter Update 

 First of all, let me thank Byron Songer for his excellent design of the logo used in this 

publication. It really “pops” on the color edition.  

There are several directions we can take this letter. I’ve discussed some delivery options 

in another article. Here are some other suggestions: 

Up to now soliciting articles has been difficult, if not impossible. I’d like to continue 

asking for submissions, but I’m not going to grovel.  

I’d like to expand our “Marketplace” section. Please submit your GMC related parts and 

coaches for sale and I’ll be glad to include them. Make sure you put YOUR phone num-

ber. Momma didn’t raise a motorhome salesman! 

Many people say they like pictures. For members new and old, pictures make the rallies seem more real. Please 

submit pictures (with captions, if possible) and we’ll try our best to include them. Technical articles are always wel-

comed. Not being very savvy, I wouldn’t want to be responsible for that content, but if you’ve pulled out your gen-

erator and are now cooling with ice cubes, we need to know how (any why) you did it.   

Remember, if you don’t contribute, you can look forward to warmed-over newspaper columns from yours truly. 

You’ll hear stories of the time my wife stood on our front bumper to work the windshield wipers, or the time our 

dog ate all the day-night shades in the coach.  

Keep those cards and letters coming! 



GMC Dixielanderss General Business Meeting 

   July 19 2014—Cleveland Ga.   

Noting that the number of members present represented a 

quorum according to the bylaws, the meeting was called to 

order at 10:00 am by the President John Richardson. 

 

Officers present were Vice President Nick Knowlton, 

Treasurer Darlene Knowlton, and Secretary Mark Kalinow-

ski. 

   

The Invocation was given by John Richardson and fol-

lowed by the Pledge of  Allegiance. 

   

Secretary Report—Secretary Kalinowski read the minutes 

of the last business meeting held at Bean Station on May 3, 

2014. A motion to approve the minutes as read was made 

by Ken Henderson and seconded by Jim Walters. 

   

Treasury Report—a copy of the report was submitted by 

Treasurer Darlene Knowlton. A motion to approve the re-

port was made by Joan Dotson and seconded by Elaine 

Henderson. 

 

Vice President Report—Vice President Nick Knowlton 

noted that we are looking for a rally location for summer 

2015. Huntsville, Alabama was mentioned as a possible 

site. 

   

Sunshine Report—Dave Perry and John Nicholls Jr. were 

mentioned. 

   

Old Business—Joan Dotson made a motion for our group 

to become an Associate Chapter of  FMCA. Pat Kalinowski 

seconded. A vote was held by members present and all vot-

ed in agreement,  none opposed.   

 

GMCMI Report—Elaine Henderson reported on the up-

coming rallies in Wisconsin and Louisiana. She also stated 

that Billy Massey is no longer associated with the GMCMI 

group.. 

   

New Business—none 

 

Newsletter Report—Stick Miller will poll the current mem-

bers to offer the newsletter in color via email, which would 

save the club significant postage over a year. 

 

Storekeeper Report------Richard Harwell mentioned that he 

will donate a wheel puller to the club. The storage location 

is to be determined. 

 

  

Membership—Alex and Lori Ferrari were recognized as 

new members.  

 

Miscellaneous—Tom and Marilyn Phipps agreed to be our 

new web site coordinators. Elaine Henderson is planning to 

update pictures of our members on the website. 

 

It was also noted that 19 coaches attended this rally.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at10:55 am. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Mark Kalinowski, Secretary 

 

Newsletter Delivery Options 

Our special 25th Anniversary newsletter compiled, edited 
and printed by Tom Phipps was something else! I really 
have some big shoes to fill.  
 

With that in mind, I want to give you some options for fu-

ture newsletters: 

 Continue to receive non-color quarterly newsletters via 
snail mail.  This option needs no response. We’ll just 
keep sending as-is. This is the most costly option for 
the club.  

 

 Receive a color newsletter via email.  If you’d like a 
“living color” newsletter delivered to your computer, 
please reply to this email and let me know that ASAP. 
This costs the club nothing and is much more environ-
mentally friendly. We currently have a good number of 
members who have chosen this option. The newsletter 
will be delivered in .pdf format and is easy reading.  
This edition only you’ll get both the email and the snail
-mail versions. The difference is incredible! Please opt 
for the email version. 

 

 Opt out. Maybe you are on our mail list and no longer 
have a GMC or are no longer interested in receiving 
the newsletter. Please let us know that with a reply to 
this mail or a telephone call. We are not asking anyone 
to leave.  

 
Remember, the club needs your FMCA number in order for 
you to remain on our active roster. 

You can call me at any time before 10:00 PM. Home phone 
is (229)924-7656 (preferred) and cell is (229)938-0068.  

Email is stickmiller@gmail.com 

The mailing address for articles or pictures is c/o Stick  
Miller – 523 Harrold Avenue – Americus, GA 31709. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

      c/o Stick Miller 

     523 Harrold Avenue 

   Americus, GA  31709 
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